
June 15, 2021


NOTICE TO RESIDENTS


Dear Residents,


On or about the week of June 21, 2021 Reggio Construction Inc. will be begin construction of the 
Phillips Avenue Improvements Project for the Township of South Hackensack.


This work will include resetting of storm and sanitary structures, inlet reconstruction and drainage 
improvements along with ancillary curb and concrete work along Phillips Avenue from Route 46 to 
Vreeland Avenue.  Once this work is completed, Phillips Avenue in its entirety will be Milled and Paved.   
This project will take approximately 30 days to complete.


During construction, No Parking will be permitted within work areas to be impacted, during working 
hours (Monday-Friday, 7:00 a.m.-5:00 p.m.). Driveway access may be limited at times during 
construction, with driveway access being restored by the end of the working day.


We respectfully request that residents mark any irrigation sprinkler heads with flags and provide 
notification to the Township of any heated driveways, dog fences, or any other site specific 
improvements that may be within the Township’s Right of Way between the curb and sidewalk.


Any specific questions or concerns can be answered by the Foreman in the field.


We apologize for any inconveniences that this work may cause and we look forward to working in a 
manner to complete the Phillips Avenue Improvements Project as soon as possible. 



